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FINAL CALL!! 

Monday, Sept. 10 

4:30-7:30pm 

 

Classes begin 

Sept. 17th and 18th 

R 

We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   

through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  

by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 
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“Ephphata” - that is, “Be opened.” 
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Liturgy Schedule 
          Saturday 4:30pm 

          Sunday 8:30am;10:30am;12:30pm;5:30pm 

          Daily 9:00am  Monday-Friday 

Individual Reconciliation 
Saturdays at 3:30pm or by appointment 

Baptism—Marriage 
Call the Parish Office—455-5910 

 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

St. John Neumann Parish                                                    
44800 Warren Road                                                                      

Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986 

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                                                   
Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       

Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Donna Franke,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                        

Sabrina Queen, DRE/Youth Ministry                                           

Mary Wilkerson, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Joe Camill 455-1079 

Norma Funke, Senior Representative 416-0458 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Michele Kennedy                                                  248-982-4333 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 

Lawren Dame, Teen Representative 416-1070 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Denise Mattern, Elizabeth Ministry 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday—Friday 9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30 & 5:30pm 
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

MMOTHEROTHER   TTHERESAHERESA  PPARISHARISH  LLIBRARYIBRARY  is open 
daily.   

A great variety of  Titles are available  for Adults 
and Children.   

The Library Catalog is on the parish website under 
“Links.” 

 EUCHARISTIC  ADORATION 

 Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

Do you have a Gluten allergy? We now have     
Gluten-Free Hosts. Contact the Parish Office for 

more Info. 

On-line giving is now available.   
Visit our website for                           

more information 

 SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

Week of September 1 & 2, 2012 
 
Sunday Envelopes           $  17,562.76 
Loose Offerings           $    2,605.00 
Sunday Direct Deposit           $  10,418.50 
Facility Maintenance           $       240.00 
Debt Reduction            $        79.00    
Misc Income            $       456.00 
Total Income            $  31,361.26 
Budgeted Expenses           $  27,079.65 
 

YTD Actual Income (7/1/12- 9/2/12)              $   242,809.42 

YTD Budgeted Expenses (7/1/12-9/2/12)       $   270,796.50 
  
No. Sunday Envelopes Issued        2,772 
No. Sunday Envelopes Used          583 
No. Sunday Direct Deposits            119 
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Regional Catholic Bible Study: Fellowship with women from a 

wide number of parishes as we participate in Catholic Scripture 

Study International.  This year’s study include the books of 

Joshua, Judges and Ruth.  Commentary notes for our studies are 

written by either Stephen K. Ray or Dr. Scott Hahn, with DVD 

lectures given by such notables as Fr.   Patrick Winslow and Fr. 

Mitch Pacwa.  We meet from mid Sept. to mid May, 10:00 AM to 

12:00 PM on Thursday mornings at St. John Neumann parish, 

44800 Warren Rd. Canton.   

The cost for the year is $65.00, increasing to $70.00 if registering 

after Sept. 1st.   A full children’s program is available for 3 – 6 

year olds and there is babysitting for those 2 and under.          

Registration for children is  limited.  For more information call 

Sue Middlemas at                     

248-344-0246 or email 

wcbs.css@hotmail.com . 

Hello to you all! 

About 6 weeks ago I wrote an article that contained a request for the 5:30 Sunday Evening mass.  I am        
republishing that article here as I feel it is important to the Sunday evening 5:30 mass crowd! 

Many of you are regulars to that mass and you have all heard me over the past couple years express the need 
for you to volunteer in service to that mass.  I first want to thank those of you who have done so.  Your work 
in the ministerial areas has been tremendous.  However, we still need a lot of help from other people. 

As you all know we no longer have an associate at the parish, which means we will have visiting priests celebrating the mass 
on a regular basis.  That is not a problem when we have people here to fill all the ministries and so on.  However when we do 
not, as has been the case on many occasions when I have been the celebrant, basic things for the mass would not have          
happened had it been another priest here.  The reason, not only does he (another celebrant) not have the knowledge of 
where anything is located, he also does not know the people.  And to be honest a visiting priest coming in to help us out 
should not have to worry about those things. 

When it was I or Fr. Mark celebrating the mass, something going awry was still a concern but not a major one, now it is a major 
concern. 

With only one priest at the parish our need for you, the parishioners faithful to the 5:30 mass, to step up as a collective group. 
It is not a desire but a must.  Without your help on a continued, regular, guaranteed basis, I cannot be assured things are run-
ning smoothly for the mass when I am not present. 

So the ball is in your court to come up with a solution to assure that things will run smoothly.  This is a situation that I am going 
to address seriously with the Worship Commission at our first meeting on September 18 because, to be honest at this point I 
am at somewhat of a loss and I cannot to this one without your help 

I thank you for your patience, and serious prayer and thoughts, in this matter! 

 

Peace 

 

Fr Ron Richards 

 

 

Women’s Spirituality Group                               

Please Join Us 

Our meetings are a discussion format in which we 
seek to discover God in our lives. As a springboard for 
discussion, we will be reading the book Wisdom      

Jesus—Transforming the Hear and the Mind, A New 
Perspective on Christ and His Message, by Cynthia 
Bourgeault. Sr. Arlene Kosmatka, O.P will serve as 
facilitator. 

Meetings are monthly, 7-8:30pm on the first Monday 
of the month. However, the first meeting will be on 
Tuesday, September 4 due to the Labor Day holiday. 

Participants are responsible for ordering their own 
books. Please read Chapters 1 and 2 prior to the first 
meeting. 

Questions?  Call Vicki at 734-416-9405 or Sr. Arlene at 
734-451-0461. 
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Cucchi’s 

Corner 

It is time for the choir to get back into session.  So 
I am putting the invitation out there for anyone 
who is interested.  This is such a meaningful       
ministry to the parish at large, so I would ask each 
of you to think and pray about your response.  It is 
also great fun to be part of a choir. There are 
many reasons floating around out there—here are 
a few: 

-Rehearsal every Thursday night means one night    
without the kids. 
 
-Single men, we have a three to one ratio of 
women to men.  
 
-You always have a great, reserved seat for      
Christmas and Easter. 
 
-Choir parties-they are fun! 
 
-You will no longer be able to complain, "Church is 
so impersonal--I don't know anyone in my parish."  
 
-Psalm 100 will come to life for you as you make 
joyful noise unto the  Lord. 
 
-Intellectual stimulation--when you make music, 
you are using both sides of your brain                     
simultaneously. 
 
-He who sings prays twice (St. Augustine). 
 
-Looks good on your resume.  
 
-They don't pass the collection basket in the choir 
loft.  
 
-From the choir loft, you can see who's nodding 
off and give them grief after Mass 
 
See all of you NEWBIES at the first choir rehearsal 
on Thursday, September 6th at 7pm! 

Lisa McMaster, is 8 years old and has been fighting the fatal    
childhood cancer-Neuroblastoma– for 4 years.  Please help this 

SJN family in their efforts to raise awareness and funds for       
Childhood Cancer by attending BLAST on September 15! 

 
The morning book club will be 
meeting on  Wednesday,               
September 26 at 10:00am to        
discuss the book “I’d Know You 
Anywhere” by Laura Lippman.  We 
will also be recommending books 
for the coming year.  Please join 
us! 

SQUARE DANCING 

New classes beginning.                                         
Join us on Mondays at             

St. John Neumann   

6:30-9:00pm 

 

SVDP BUNDLE DAY 

October  6th & 7th  

We will be accepting clothing, small 
knick-knacks, small  working                  

appliances 
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FA I T H  W O R K S           

BBIBLEIBLE  SSTUDYTUDY  
 

          

SSRR .M.MARYARY   JJOELOEL, RSM, RSM, returns to  

St. John Neumann Parish on 

Wednesdays: September 12, 19, 

26,      October 3, 10 beginning a 

7:00pm.  Her topic in these          

sessions  will be:  
 

Reading the Gospels Again      

As if for the First Time - 

 A Synoptic Study 
  

 

                       The Gospels of Mark, Mat-

thew and Luke are similar enough to be read together 

and for that reason, they are known as the Synoptic Gos-

pels.  Each Gospel shows a unique development in the 

Christian community's experience and understanding of 

who Jesus was for them. 

 We are invited to compare the three Gospels and 

to follow "threads" of deeper meaning as the Gospels 

unfold. Such a comparison will contribute to a fuller pic-

ture of who Jesus is and who he can be for us today.   

 Come with your spouse, friends and neighbors to 

explore in depth the meaning of the Gospel tradition.   

 Sr. Joel has been a scripture professor since 

1984. She is  a popular presenter  in parishes throughout 

the archdiocese.  She began that part of her career in 

1982 right here at SJN. Be prepared to grow in your faith  

through her  powerful insights and gentle spirit.  

 Please register through the Parish Office. There 

is a $25.00 tuition for these sessions. Scholarships are 

available. 

 CONTACT GENE    gkijek@stjohnneumann.us HOW DID YOU SHARE YOUR FAITH THIS WEEK? 

 Do you know someone who has never 

been baptized? who has talked about becom-

ing a Catholic? who hasn’t completed the 

Sacraments of Initiation? who wants to be 

updated in the Catholic Faith? Then invite 

that person to learn more! 

We are forming a group for the                   

AADULTDULT  FFAITHAITH  IINQUIRYNQUIRY,,  

to begin on Wednesday, September 12. 

 

 Lay folks make up 99% of the church. 

Our witness to the role of Jesus in our life 

affects others greater than any papal declara-

tion or slick marketing campaign.  Invite a 

spouse, a neighbor, a colleague, a friend to 

come to know Jesus in the community of 

faith. Contact the Parish Office to register. 



Religious Formation 
Registration Final Call: 

Monday Sept. 10 

4:30—7:30 p.m. 

WEEKLY CLASSES BEGIN 

SEPTEMBER 17 & 18 
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dfranke@stjohnneumann.us 

Register now for Religious Formation  

Registration Information in Gathering Area and on Website 

Many volunteers are needed :  Catechists, Assistant Catechists,  

See needs in sidebar. 

PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN 

WORKSHOPWORKSHOPWORKSHOPWORKSHOP    

THURSDAY OCTOBER 11:            
6:00 – 9:00 P.M. 

(Light Meal will be served  at 5:30 p.m.) 

Attention:  

CATECHISTS, ASSISTANTS,                           
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION VOLUNTEERS         

SACRAMENT PREPARATION                         

VOLUNTEERS, COACHES,                              

FAITH UNWRAPPED VOLUNTEERS 

Anyone who ministers to children 
is required to attend a Protecting 

God’s Children Workshop.               
This workshop focuses on creat-
ing a safe environment for chil-

dren to whom we minister. 

PARENTS ARE ENCOURAGED                                     
TO ATTEND AS WELL. 

 
PLEASE REGISTER Online at 

www.virtus.org                                       
or by calling the                                    

Religious Formation Office               
455-5986 

Catechists needed: 

Monday, 4:30: 4th grade,        
5th grade, 8th grade. 

Tuesday, 6:10: 4th grade 

Assistant Catechists needed: 

Monday, 4:30:   2nd grade,      
4th grade, 5th grade,  

Monday 6:10 : 3rd grade,         
4th grade. 

Tuesday 4:30: Kindergarten,   
5th grade, 

Tuesday 6:10: 2nd grade,         
4th grade, 5th grade. 

Hall Monitors are needed for all 
sessions.  3 are needed for 
every session. 

 

In today’s Gospel (Mark 7: 31-37) 
Mark tells us the story of a deaf 
man, who has a speech impedi-
ment, being brought to Jesus by 
people who apparently cared 
about him.  Jesus took him aside 
and prayed that he “Be opened.”  
Immediately the man could hear 
and he was able to speak clearly. 

We too bring each other to Jesus 
to be healed,  We bring our chil-
dren, older family members and 
even ourselves ,asking that our 
ears would be opened to hear the 
truth of God’s Word.  The hope is 
that having heard this truth, we 
would be able to tell others about 
it.   

We might ask ourselves, how has 
the Word of God that we hear at 
Mass and throughout our lives 
opened our ears and helped us   
to be rich in faith so that we can  
speak of the wonderful things 
God has done for us? 
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MIDDLESCHOOL NEWS 

Greetings and Salutations, 

We are one week away from beginning our New 
Formation year.  How exciting! 

Here are some reminders… Catechist meeting 
September 12th at 7:00p.m.  We have the pleasure 
of welcoming Dr. Saundra Kennedy to come and 
speak to us on the “6 Tasks of Catechesis.”  I am 
sure you will not be disappointed in her talk.     
Please call us in the Formation Office if you are 
able to attend.  

Middle School Youth Group resumes Thursday, 
September 20th at 6:30p.m.  Our first big Catholic 
Youth Trek Event is scheduled for Friday,            
October 5th at 3 Cedars Farm in Northville.  Last 
year was so much fun; I hope you will mark the 
date.  I will pass out permission slips on the 20th.       

I would like to skip my Gospel Reflection this 
week and make a Gospel challenge to you         
instead.  We hear this week how Jesus restores a 
man’s hearing and gets him to speak.  “Be 
Opened.”   I always wonder did the man now 
hear the bird’s singing.  When was the last time 
we stopped from our busy lives and really          
listened to the sounds, and most of all, the       
people around us?  Some people have a knack for 
listening to others.  Here’s your challenge…
reflect this week on what keeps you from really 
listening to people who need your help or who 
are offering you advice!       

Have a great week and remember these words 
from Helen Keller…”Alone we can do so little; 
together we can do so much.”    This week let’s 
put the Mission into Action. 

Peace and Prayers, 

Sabrina Queen 

Join us as we walk in solidarity as Friends of the Poor 
on Saturday, September 29th. 

What:  Friends of the Poor Walk 

When:  Saturday, September 29th 

Where:  Milliken State Park—1900 Atwater St.,            
Detroit, MI. 48207  

Time:  Registration at 9:00am;  Walk begins at 
10:00am 

Who:  YOU! 

 

Register on line at                                                            
http://www.svdpusa.net/pledgeathon/public/index.php   

Or 

Contact your local SVDP Conference President for informa-
tion on registering   
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“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    
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Resurrection Wine-Tasting and Silent Auction 
Friday, September 28 at 7:30 PM 

 
Resurrection Parish will be hosting our 5th Wine-Tasting Event on Friday, September 28, 2012, at St. John Neumann Social Hall 
from 7:30-9:30pm.  Food and wine will be provided Holiday Market of Canton.  
All proceeds will help provide medical care at the LaMora Medical Clinic in El Salvador. The clinic serves over 25,000 people in a 
poor, rural community. 
Tickets will be for sale in the Gathering Area after all Masses on Sunday September 16 and Saturday and Sunday,                 

September 22/23. Tickets are $35/each or 2 for $50 in advance. (They will be $40/each at the door.) Contact Jim Robertson 
(ejrobertsonii@gmail.com ) for further information. 
Tickets are also available online at www.LocalWineEvents.com. 
 
We have over 35 items for the Silent Auction, ranging from original works of art,  jewelry and hand-crafted items to four condo/
time-share rentals. We will have a special live auction for 2 of the condo/time-share rentals. One is in Puerto Vallarta and the other 
could be just about anywhere in the world. 

 
Remember: Wine a little - you will feel better! 

 
The La Mora Medical Clinic Committee 
Resurrection Parish 

Happy first week back to school. Hard to believe we are back, but I hope everyone had a great week. 
This weekend our leadership team is hard at work planning the year at our annual leadership lock 
in.  Some of you will recall that our youth program is one hundred percent youth led. That means the 
teens plan the meetings, activities and retreats. The teens that are a part of our leadership team put in 
countless hours of service for the young people of this parish. We are super pumped to bring another 
year of awesome programming to the parishioners. In the coming weeks we will be sharing with you 
our mission statements and calendars. Please consider keeping us in your prayers as we work on       
making this year a huge success. A very special shout out to our teen leaders..Nate, Adam, Jason,      
Hannah, Sidney, Renae and Sarah. We are so excited to see what this year will bring. 

First meeting is September 19th...mark your calendars now... 7:00-9:00pm                                                       
Top 10 best reasons to get involved in High School Youth Group. 
10. The best youth room eva. 
9.    Delicious snacks every week. 
8. Fantastic activities like retreats, conferences, and fun. 
7. Opportunities for service. 
6. Meet really cool teens. 
5. Meet fantastic adults invested in YOUth. 
4. Weekly meetings in relevant topics that affect YOUth. 
3. Did we mention delicious snacks? 
2. It is a life changing program, just ask our alumni who are making the world a better place. 
1. You get to hang out with the coolest guy ever, Jesus (that’s right, I went there). 
 
See you on the 19th! 
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What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an     
opportunity to talk about your loss, to  express your grief, ask 
questions, and    support through your grieving  process. It is 
for people who have lost someone  in their lives.  All are         
welcome regardless of church  affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                                       
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am, please call              
Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm, please call            
Cindy Pronze at  734-416-9914. 

For special programs for children and teens,   
please call Regina Adams for an appointment          
at  313-268-6951.         

 

LUNCH & LEARNLUNCH & LEARNLUNCH & LEARNLUNCH & LEARN    

ATATATAT    

WALTONWOOD CARRIAGE PARKWALTONWOOD CARRIAGE PARKWALTONWOOD CARRIAGE PARKWALTONWOOD CARRIAGE PARK    

Join us for a free Lunch and Learn with tours of        
Waltonwoods at Carriage Park on Wednesday,               
September 26th.  This beautiful Retirement Living        
Community is located on Canton Center Road. Come      
see what carefree active senior living is all about. 

Free round trip transportation will be provided from        
St John Neumann parking lot at 11:30am. 

Make plans to join us today.  RSVP by September 21st      
to Wendy at 248-651-5010. 

Questions?  Call Jim Stager at 459-2565, 

Flyers are available in the Gathering Area. 

SJN EVENING BOOK CLUB 

 

 

 

 

 

Men and Women’s Retreats 

“Keep the Change” 

The men and women of St. John Neumann Parish are 
invited to participate in a weekend retreat at St. Paul of 
the Cross Retreat Center. 
Our retreat theme for this year is “Keep the Change.”  
We deal with change in almost every aspect of our lives, 
from relationships and work, to church and society. 
Some changes we undertake ourselves, but much of the 
time we don’t like change, and we often wish                    
that those who initiated the changes would have kept 
them to themselves.  
But as is symbolized by the image of a butterfly with a 
cross, our faith can give us a different perspective                   
on change.  We often find that God is present in the 
changes we undergo.  In fact, these changes can be                   
for us moments of transformation, just like the change 
that transforms a caterpillar into a butterfly. 
Our retreat will lead us to reflect on how we respond to 
change in faith, and how we might even be called to  
enter into change, so that we may become more and like 
the Son of God, Jesus Christ,  who underwent various 
changes in order to bring us to salvation.  Instead of  
resisting change, we may find ourselves willing to 
“keep” it. 

Men’s Retreat – September 21-23, 2012 
Women’s Retreat – October 19-21, 2012 

Please contact your co-captains for information and/or 
to make a reservation. 
Joe Camill – (734) 455-1079 
E-mail – jcamill@wowway.com 
Janet Gilbo – (734) 459-5343 
E-mail – jgilbo@wowway.com 

UPCOMING WEDDINGS 

Lyndsay Ellingsworth         
and                                    

Branden Cummins 

EASY ON THE JOINTS 

Monday, September 17 -Monday October 22  
10:00am-11:15am                                                                

6 weeks  for $36.00  

Gentle Aerobic movements,, strength training, 
and balance work  

Instructor:  Joe Mason 

 

Flyers available in the           
Gathering Area 

The Wednesday Evening Book Club 
will be meeting on September 12th at 
7:30pm to discuss our summer book, 
A Tree Grows in Brooklyn.   At this         
meeting, a list of the books selected 
for the 2012/2013 book club discus-
sions will be available.  If you have 
any questions, please contact Lori 
Wagoner at  734-254-9327. 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS    

Monday, September 10  Tuesday, September 11  
1 Corinthians 5:1-8  1 Corinthians 6:1-11 
Luke 6:6-11   Luke 6:12-19 
                        
Wednesday, September 12 Thursday, September 13 
1 Corinthians  7:25-31  1 Corinthians 8:1b-7,11-13 
Luke 6:20-26   Luke 6:27-38 
 
Friday, September 14  Saturday, September 15 
Feast of the Exaltation   1 Corinthians 10:14-22 
of the Holy Cross   John 19:25-27 
Numbers 21:4b-9    
Philippians 2:6-11    
John 3:13-17     
  
Sunday, September 16, 2012   
Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time                                                                  

Isaiah 50:4c-9a      James 2:14-18         Mark 8:27-35 

Monday, September 10, 9:00 a.m.   

William Garrett (Wife) 

Joesph A. Gillis (SJN Parish Family) 

Int. Sumar & Christian Salazar (Family) 

Special Intention 

Tuesday, September 11,  9:00 a.m. 

Int. of Lily Needham (Kelly Boda) 

Special Intention 

Wednesday, September 12, 9:00 a.m. 

Thomas Daly (Dianne Daly) 

Elizabeth Rizak (Family) 

Julianna Sienkiewicz (Joan Ricevito Family) 

Special Intention  

Thursday, September 13, 9:00 a.m.   

Sr. Mary Berchmans (Monica Boczak) 

Special Intention  

Stella Sheremet (SJN Parish Family) 

Friday, September 14, 9:00 a.m. 

Int. of Amaefule Family (Sr Michael Paul) 

Rose Luberski  2nd Anniv. (Kathryn Luberski) 

Int. of Ron Lustig (Family) 

Edith Morehead (Linda Morehead) 

Special Intention 

Saturday, September 15,4:30 p.m. 

Walter Ciupek (Daughter) 

Raymond Gutkowski (Family) 

Int. of Mr. John & Family (Sr. Michael Paul) 

Charles Marzolf (Family) 

Michael Mrocka  (Family) 

Special Intention 

Sunday, September 16, 2012 

8:30a.m. 

David Digasbarro (Wife & Family) 

Andrew Filo (Donna Brunskole) 

Carl Peterson (Tony & Mary Schmitt) 

Claude Schultz (Leonard Spas) 

Margaret Spas (Family) 

Walter & Bernice Wawrzynowicz (Arlene Ladell) 

10:30 a.m. 

Dr. Paul Muske (Bob & Mary Ann Victor) 

Giuseppee Perri (Domenica Perri Family) 

Bella Rodgers (Friends)  

Domenico, Sestina & Vic Tomei (Family) 

12:30 p.m. 

Mary Nelligan  (Patricia Bylicki) 

5:30 p.m. 

Special Intention 

 

Sunday, September 9 
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
Monday, September 10 
9:00am  Liturgy 
4:30 pm  Religious Ed. Registration 
6:30 pm  Square Dance  
7:00 pm  Baptism Prep 
7:30 pm  Religious Ed. Registration 
Tuesday, September 11 
9:00am  Liturgy  
7:30 pm  Neumann’s Needlers 
Wednesday, September 12 
9:00am  Liturgy  
10:00am Bible Study 
7:00pm  Teachers Meeting 
7:00 pm  Faith Inq 
7:00 pm  Sr. Joel 
7:30 pm  OA 
7:30 pm  FA 
7:30pm  Book Discussion 
8:00 pm AA 
Thursday, September 13 
9:00am  Liturgy 
10:00 am WBS 
12:30 pm Young at Heart 
7:00 pm  Women’s  AA 
Friday, September 14 
9:00am  Liturgy 
Saturday, September 15 
2:00 pm  Baptism 
4:30pm  Liturgy 
Sunday, September  16 
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 

 
 
 
 

 
September 10  Phillip Meloche (1998) 
  Walter Lingeman (2008) 
  
September 11  Ida Marie Gagan (1980) 
    Morgan Gagnon (1984) 
    James Skotak (1989) 
  
September 12  William Myers ( 1981) 
  Rosemary Johnston (1982) 
  Robert Stoltman (1988) 
  Joyce Burczyk (1996) 
  Bernadette Carney (1997) 
Genevieve (Irene) Sarowski (2000) 
  David Goward (2003) 
  Bradley Marsh (2010) 
   
      
                                                           
September 13 Susan Arquette (1976) 
  Mary A. Bannerman (1980) 
  Stella C. Wisniewski (1997) 
  Anna Uzdavinis  (2011) 
    
      
September 14 John Philliben (2006) 
  Rose Luberski (2010) 
 
September 15 Catherine Byrnes (2001) 
 
September 16  Bob Theisen (2003) 
   

   
     

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Carol Aren 
Richard Bargowski 
Gordon Bickle 
Kenneth Birecki  
Tommy Bohn 
Lisa Bowman 
Rick Cigile 
Mario David 
Marie Davis 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Henry “Hank” Granowicz 
Nancy Gregory 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Joseph Haddad 
Linda Harms 
Dan Hiltz 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
Jesse Lindlbauer 
Ellen Lindner 

Lisa McMaster 
Norm Mientkiewicz   
Don Mills 
Jill Murinas 
Mary Murray 
Justin Paffenroth 
Carol Perrault 
James Polcyn 
John Predmesky 
Dan Prichard 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
George Shea 
Lillianna Shull 
Beverly Smith 
Patricia Solodon 
Peter Tarchinski 
Tom Tipi 
Jennifer VanHorn-Bargowski 
Nicholas Womac 
William Womac 
Kevin Zuchnik 
 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

1st Lt David Anderson 

SSgt Lawrence Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

A1C  Paige C. Bauer 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Ens. Matthew English 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Cpl  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Lt Jason Jarvis 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Capt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

SPC Matthew Spear 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

PFC Shaun G. Towler 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

Cmdr John F. Zrembski 

 Having trouble getting to Sunday 
Mass or know of someone who is?   

Contact the Peace &  Justice                    
Committee at rem7662@aol.com        
or 455-7662 and we will arrange to 
pick you up. 
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“There is gold, a multitude of rubies: but the lips of knowledge 

are a precious jewel”   Proverbs 20:15 

   All Saints Catholic School 

   48735 Warren Road ~ Canton, MI 48187 

     734-459-2490 
                   www.allsaintscs.com 

All Saints Catholic School is a preschool through 8th grade school fully accredited by the Michigan Nonpublic School Accredit-

ing Association serving more than 25 parishes in Oakland, Washtenaw and Wayne Counties. 

*For information about All Saints Catholic School or to schedule a tour, please contact us at:  ascs9@hotmail.com 

CYO BASKETBALL REGISTRATION 

Registration is now underway for the      
St. John Neumann 2012-13 CYO basketball 
season. All children 5th-8th grade are    
eligible to register. Cost for the season is 
$100.00. The season runs early November 
through early March. You must be a   
member of SJN or Resurrection parish to 
register. You may register in the          
Gathering Area after all Masses or by    

contacting Athletic Director Walt Marek at  734-455-5910. 

Yoga 

10:00—11:00am 

6 classes—$42.00 

 

Begins Tuesday September 4th and         
continues thru October 9th  

Walk-In rate of $10.00 a session 

Instructor—Lauren Burtell 

Contact the Parish Office to register           
at 734-455-5910 

CELEBRATING 10 YEARS OF                        
YOUNG AT HEART 

The first meeting of the Young at Heart for the 
2012—2013 season will be Thursday, September 13 at 
12:30pm.  We will be having Hot Dog/Chili lunch and, 

of course, birthday cake.                                               
Cost for the lunch is $1.00. 

We will be discussing ideas and outings for future 
meetings. 

A reminder:  our $10.oo dues will be collected at this 
meeting. 

After the meeting there will be time for cards and 
board games so plan on staying and socializing. 

The Young at Heart Board of Directors meeting is 
Friday, September 7th at 10:00am in the                    

Parish Library.  


